
Voluntary Product Safety Recall

See  www.recalls.gov.au  for 
Australian Product Recall Information

The Product has been sold through Bunnings retailers throughout Australia 
from September 2013 to April 2016. 
What is the Problem? The Product is being recalled because if the nut 
securing the Blade is not properly tightened before use, in accordance with 
the instructions, the Blade may detach. 
What is the Risk? If the Blade detaches during use, this poses a risk of 
laceration to consumers. 
What to do: We kindly ask that you immediately stop using the Blade 
attachment and to contact Techtronic Industries Australia Pty Limited by 
telephone, email or via post at the address below. Techtronic Industries 
Australia Pty Limited will advise you how to proceed with your options 
in respect of the Product and the Blade. Your options are: 

1.	 to return the Product (as a whole) for a refund of the full purchase 
price of the Product; or 

2.	to return the Blade (only) for a refund of the full retail price of 
the Blade. 

Contact Details: Contact Techtronic Industries Australia Pty Limited’s 
product service on 1300 859 017 (Freecall), mail PO Box 2179 Rowville VIC 
3178, or email info@ryobi.com.au, or see the website: www.ryobi.com.au. 
We apologise to Bunnings and its customers for any inconvenience caused.

Blade Blade

Techtronic Industries Australia Pty Ltd is conducting a voluntary product recall.  

The Products that are subject of the recall are the RYOBI Petrol Line Trimmer/
Brushcutter Model Nos. RBC254FSDSN, RBC254FSBSN, ABCLT04G and 
Homelite Petrol Line Trimmer / Brushcutter HBC25SJSN (all include Blade 
attachment RAC1101 or LTA024) (RBC254FSDSN is pictured below): 

See www.recalls.gov.au for Australian Product 
Recall Information  


